
  
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

190 GARFIELD STREET 
WOODBURN, OR  97071 

 
NOTICE  OF OPEN HOUSE  

West Hayes Street Improvements Project 
 
The City of Woodburn Public Works Department will host a public Open House to present 
information regarding scheduled improvements on West Hayes Street, from Cascade Drive to 
Settlemier Avenue.  The purpose of the Open House is to share information and details of the 
improvements, discuss schedules, and to solicit public input. Your participation and input are 
appreciated. 
 
Event Date:  Wednesday, June 1, 2022 
Time:   9:00 a.m – 11:00 a.m. & 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
Location:  Public Works - Engineering, 190 Garfield Street, Woodburn, OR  
 
 

Project Overview: Improvements are to include: the reconstruction of West Hayes St between 
Cascade Dr and Settlemier Ave, with the addition of two 5’ bike lanes; adding a 
center turn lane from Cozy Way to Cascade Dr.; installing a sidewalk along the 
north side of West Hayes St and reconstructing the existing sidewalk along the 
south side; new storm drainage assets including a biorention pond; and installing 
a traffic signal at the intersection of West Hayes St and Settlemier Ave.  
 

Estimated 
Construction Start 
Date: 
 

June 6, 2022  

Estimated 
Completion Date: 
 

June 30, 2023 

Working Hours: 
 

7:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

Contractor: Knife River Corporation - NW 
ATTN: John Bonham 
541-918-5100 
john.bonham@kniferiver.com 
 

City Contact: Dago Garcia, PE, City Engineer 
503-982-5248 
dago.garcia@ci.woodburn.or.us 
 
OR 
 
Cole Grube, PE, Project Engineer 
503-982-5241 
cole.grube@ci.woodburn.or.us 
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